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SUBJECT/TITLE
An ACT relating to driving under the influence

SPONSOR
Representative Robin Webb

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local law enforcement

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The measure amends KRS 189A.105 to require the videotaping of a driver's refusal to submit to an alcohol test.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 146 on local governments is indeterminable, but is expected to be moderate to substantial.  The measure requires local law enforcement agencies to videotape refusals to submit to blood, breath, or urine tests covered under KRS 189A.103.  The videotape must capture sight and sound.

Local law enforcement agencies request breath, blood, or urine tests at several locations from persons suspected of DUI.  The tests may be requested at local jails, department headquarters, hospitals, ambulances, accident sites, or in the field at the time of a traffic stop.  To fully comply with the measure, law enforcement would have to be equipped to videotape in a variety of locations.  While some agencies may be equipped to videotape at booking locations, they may not have equipment to record refusals at other locations or in the field.  Most interviewees indicated their office would be required to purchase equipment that could be used at remote locations.  The cost of each videotaping unit could run from $500.00 to $4000.00.  The number of units per agency would vary according to the number of field staff, the availability of existing equipment, and other factors.

Many local law enforcement agencies administer breath tests in the field to drivers suspected of DUI.  Most local law enforcement agencies do not have video equipment in their patrol units.  For example, the Lexington Police Department has approximately 500 patrol units.  None of the vehicles are equipped with videotape equipment, although department personnel frequently administer a field breath tests to persons suspected of driving under the influence.  In the Franklin County Sheriff's Office, 4 of 9 vehicles are fitted with videotape equipment; the Franklin County Sheriff's Office administers field sobriety tests.  Many other law enforcement agencies administer field breath tests but do not have videotape equipment in their patrol units.  The costs to equip law enforcement vehicles with proper videotaping equipment could run approximately $4000.00.  Additionally, maintenance of equipment would be a continuing cost as well as purchasing, storage and archiving tapes.

Local law enforcement agencies would have the alternative of eliminating field breath tests administered by officers driving vehicles not equipped with videotape equipment.  In these cases, local law enforcement could have to transport the suspect to a central location, where a blood, breath or urine test refusal could be videotaped.  However, the accuracy of the tests could be compromised by the time required to transport the suspect.
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